
Believing you can.    DEPARTMENT OF TRANSITIONAL ASSISTANCE   www.mass.gov/dta

Page 4 Transitions  September 2011 

Quality Corner 

This month, we will review two errors. The first 

error was caused by unreported earnings while the 

second error (negative error) was caused by an 

invalid denial.    

Earnings and BEACON Match  

The first case is a non-public assistance (NPA) SNAP 

household of one adult. The client received $712 in 
RSDI and $96 in SSI benefits each month. The client 

reported rent of $575 per month and was eligible for 

the heating/cooling SUA. At the most recent 

recertification, the case was certified as Change 

Reporting with a certification period of March 2011 

through October 2011.   

The QC reviewer determined that the client had 

been working since August 2010 and had earnings in 

the amount of $337.97 per month. The client did not 

report this income at recertification or at any time 

during the certification period. The unreported 

income caused an overissuance error of $77 for the 
review month.  

What’s a Case Manager to Do? 

Matches must be checked at recertification. If the 

outstanding matches in BEACON had been 

dispositioned prior to the recertification of the case, 

the error could have been avoided. Two quarterly 

matches were available in BEACON.  Neither of the 

matches was acted on prior to recertification. For 

more information on preventing errors, refer to 

Quality Corner in Transitions of February 2008, 

entitled “Keys to Preventing Errors.” 

Invalid Denial: Interview and Notice of Missed 
Interview   

The second error is an invalid denial. The client was 

late submitting the semiannual recertification form. 

The certification period had ended on April 6, 2011. 

The client subsequently submitted a reapplication 

form on April 25, 2011.  On April 26, a verification 

checklist requesting proof of residency was mailed to 

the client. A denial letter was sent on May 25, 2011.  

The QC reviewer found no evidence in the case 

record or in BEACON that an interview had taken 
place. There was also no Notice of Missed Interview 

(NOMI) which would have indicated that a scheduled 

interview had been missed.  

What’s a Case Manager to Do? 

In recent months, a number of the invalid denial of 

applications or negative errors have been caused by 

applications being denied without an interview and 

applications being denied for missing the first 

interview but without a NOMI being sent to the 

client.  

Case managers are reminded that if the client can 

not be reached by phone Day I, an appointment 
letter for a telephone interview must be sent 

through BEACON by Day 2.  If the client misses the 

first scheduled interview, a NOMI must be 

completed manually and sent to the client as soon as 

possible but no later than two days after the date of 

the missed interview. See Field Operations Memo 

2007-16 for more information of the SNAP 

application appointment letters and the NOMI. 

Field Operations Memo 2007-39, and                 

Field Operations Memo 2008-59 contains detailed 

information about negative errors. More recently, 

Operations Memo 2011-38 reiterated the 
importance of the application interview which is a 

requirement for SNAP.  


